
 

 

PBSA – Guidance and considerations for the start of term 

We appreciate that you have been making plans and adjustments on how you will be 

operating and managing your student rented accommodation. As we begin the processes 

and preparation for the start of the academic year we thought it would be helpful to share 

some approaches which have been adopted by the universities to employ within their own 

halls.  We understand guidelines provided by the government are changing and evolving on 

a regular basis and will continue to keep you updated with relevant adjustments released 

from government as and when they occur. 

We are aware there is some anxiety amongst new and returning students about the 

prospect of leaving the relatively safe environment of their family homes and coming to a 

new city. Early and regular communication with your new tenants and providing an 

assurance on how you have adjusted your procedures in the light of Covid-19 will be key to 

minimising risk and providing a positive message that their safety is your key concern. 

The following principles set out how move-in can be achieved whilst maintaining safety 

measures around social distancing etc.: - 

• Each hall will have a risk assessment carried out to ensure floor markings, 

restrictions on use of lift, etc. are sufficient and specific for move-in (for context, 

each hall has had a risk assessment completed for the return of front-line staff, this 

risk assessment will build on that and be targeted specifically at the increase in 

traffic for move-in) 

• To set out a “safe” number of people on site, per hall (as part of the risk assessment) 

• Move in by block spread across the move in period as set out above and informed by 

the “safe” number of people allowed on site per hall 

• Students to be allocated a move in time and period family are able to remain on site 

• Student visitors accompanying them for move-in will be restricted (this needs to be 

scoped further and supported by the risk assessment including safe numbers on site 

per hall) 

• Any students/families arriving before their move in time, will have to wait until the 

time of their move-in to ensure the volume and flow of people on site is at a safe 

level for the space available both external and internal 

• Contactless handover of keys/move in information  



 

 

• Staff available to monitor and manage flows internal and external areas especially 

high-risk areas (high traffic/ minimal space) 

• Use of automatic gates and doors as much as possible to reduce impact on touch 

points 

• Cleaning regime throughout each arrival day of high frequency areas and touch 

points 

• Welcome and induction (includes health and safety information for students 

orientating to their new home) will need to be delivered within realms of safe social 

distancing either utilising smaller groups of students and large space/ventilation or 

virtual delivery 

 


